
BORDEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on Thursday 19th May, 2016
Present:
Cllr. C. Masters – Chair




Cllr. J. Hepburn



Cllr. J.  Bolas – Vice Chair



Cllr. E. Harrison

Cllr. M. Downes




Cllr. K. Lainton




Cllr. J. Emery





Lynda Fisher, Clerk
Cllr. P.   Paige





Borough Cllr. Hampshire
Cllr. M. Millican




PCSO, Sherron Reece
Cllr. M. Luxton





1 resident
Cllr. C. Sims













1.
Welcome and Apologies for Absence
The Chair welcomed everyone; apologies were received from Parish Cllrs. Baldock and Evans.
2.  
Public Time

A resident queried why the village sign had not been installed; the Chair advised that this will be done by the end of the current month.  The same resident advised that when he attended the Borden Assembly in 2015 he raised the issue of 40 ft. vehicles using School Lane.   He spotted three such vehicles in School Lane last week and had concerns regarding the safety of children attending Borden Primary School.  The Chair advised that it is believed that SatNavs are incorrectly directing drivers to use this road.  It is difficult to police these vehicles and if they are foreign almost impossible to fine the company.  Clerk was requested to see if it is possible to have ‘No HGV’ signs installed at the beginning and end of this road.  






       Action:  Clerk

The resident also mentioned parking outside the School, particularly on the blind bend.  The Parish Council had looked into this and hoped that the School would improve the car park so that it could be utilised by both parents and staff but this does not appear to have happened.  Cllr. Baldock also investigated to see if there was a solution to this problem.


The PCSO advised that residents had approached her regarding Chestnut Street and the influx of Lorries that are parking there, with drivers using the area as a toilet and leaving litter behind.  It was mutually agreed that with no parking restrictions in this particular area it would be difficult to move these vehicles on, and if parking restrictions were in place it was felt that the Lorries would move further down Chestnut Street and thus impact on residential properties.  Clerk to ask Swale Borough Council’s Wardens to patrol the area.





       Action:  Clerk
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting 
Proposed by Cllr. Sims and seconded by Cllr. Emery, the Minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on the 10th May 2016 were agreed and signed as a true transcript.

Proposed by Cllr. Millican and seconded by Cllr. Paige, the Minutes of the monthly meeting held on the 21st April 2016 were agreed and signed as a true transcript.
4.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations 

Cllr. Masters declared an interest in Item 7.1.
5.
Matters Arising
1. Commuter Cars and Lorries Parking in Chestnut Street – see above comments by PCSO.  Proposed by Cllr. Bolas and seconded by Cllr. Downes, all agreed to allocate £2000 towards litter bins and to request Swale Borough Council to install seven litter bins at intervals of 25-30 yards from Key Street roundabout up to The Tudor Road.  Clerk also to ask County Cllr. Baldock to investigate the possibility of installing yellow lines from the roundabout down into the top of Chestnut Street to stop vehicles parking virtually right up to the junction.

6.
Correspondence
1. KALC Cost Saving Proposals – Cllr. Paige and Clerk delegated to respond to this survey.  









               Action:  Cllr. Paige/Clerk

2. Cryalls Lane (Borden Nature Reserve) –Updates from KCC noted.  
3. Highways England route strategies 2020-2025 – Bring back to June meeting.  
       Action:  Clerk
4. Opportunity To Complete & Locally Promote NALC Policy Cttee. TFG Parishes 2025 Survey – Clerk delegated to respond.






       Action:  Clerk
7.
Finance 

1. The Playstool Play Equipment – Quotes and Updates - The Chair advised that remedial and other work on the Playstool should commence on the 23rd May. 
2. Information (Heritage) Boards – As the building is listed, Cllr. Hepburn has written to The Forge Trust seeking permission to site a board on the building.  He has been advised that the board needs to be free standing and will ask the Trust for their input and design suggestions.      Cllrs. Hepburn
3. Dog Waste Bin – Agreed to defer but keep the situation under review.
4. Approval of the Annual Return, 2015/16
a)
Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 2015/16 – each section was agreed by the Parish Council and Section 1 was then signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

b)
Section 2 Accounting Statements 2015/16 – The figures were agreed by Members and Section 2 was then signed by the Chairman and the Responsible Financial Officer.
5. Financial Regulations – Agreed to raise the level above which tenders are required to £5000; Clerk to bring back to June meeting for formal agreement of the revised regulations.
       Action:  Clerk
6. Heritage Boards – see 7.2 above.
7. To authorise cheques raised at the meeting and approve the Accounts – Proposed by Cllr. Downes and seconded by Cllr. Paige, 1 abstention;  Members agreed that the following cheques be signed and the accounts to the 30th April 2016, be approved:
	Date
	Cheque
	Details
	Amount

	19.05.16
	102506
	L. Fisher
	Expenses – Telephone, Office Use, mileage, Stationery
	£35.95p

	19.05.16
	102507
	H.M.R.C.
	Tax Due for May
	£98.60p

	19.05.16
	102508
	Fryer Group
	Grounds maintenance for April
	£439.40p

	19.05.16
	102509
	J. England
	Playstool Inspections for April
	£50.00p

	19.05.16
	102510
	Four Jays Limited
	Toilet Maintenance April
	£43.20p

	Five cheques in total 


Other Payments:

Clerk - Wages April 2016


- 
  £394.08p
- 
Paid by Standing Order

E-on  - Energy supply April

-
    £35.91p
-
Paid by Direct Debit

E-on – Feeder Pillar Supply April

-
    £11.00p
-
Paid by Direct Debit

Paid In:

Precept – 1st Instalment


-        £24750.00p
-
Credited to Current A/C
Lighting Grant – 1st Instalment

-
£2685.00p
-
Credited to Current A/C

8.
Reports and Minutes from Portfolio Holders and Representatives
1. Finance – See report in the May Parish Meeting Minutes.
2. KALC – Cllr. Sims attended the KALC Planning Training, which he found interesting.  One point of interest is that an Equestrian Centre is classed as a brown field site.
3. Borden Sports Association – Nothing to report. 
4. Borden Parish Hall – See report in the May Parish Meeting Minutes. 
5. Heritage – See report in the May Parish Meeting Minutes.
6. Borden Fete – Report circulated.  On July 2nd traditional charity stalls, a variety of cottage industries, a military jeep and Sheppey Pirates will fundraise throughout the day.    Members of the church will provide teas in the pavilion; Borden village football club will run a BBQ and the Beer and Pimms tents will be organised by the Fete committee.
Events include modern dance by Dance 4 Kent, Swale Ringcraft dog obedience demonstration and agility competition, a ‘sing a long’ with The Maypole Minstrels, a Falconry demonstration, a Treasure hunt and music from Harry Evans followed by Marvellous Mo and the Backline Ferrets. 

Volunteers to help on the balloon race stall, coconut shy and beer and Pimms tents would be very welcome.

9.
To receive and consider resolutions or recommendations in the order in which they have been notified:
1. Litter Issue Mountview– Clerk to bring back to June meeting.
          Action:  Cllr. Baldock/Clerk
10.
Planning Applications 
1. 16/503733/FULL:  Proposed ground floor and first floor rear extension, alterations to first floor and roof of existing building:  The Hazels Hearts Delight Borden Kent ME9 8HX – no comments.

2. 16/503799/FULL/ALRE1: Alterations and two storey extensions to front and rear of dwelling:  Islay   Wises Lane  Borden  ME9 8LR- although not a material planning considerations Members agreed to express their concern that yet another bungalow is disappearing from the housing stock.
11.
Any Other Matters Arising 
1. Cllr. Bolas mentioned the School and rumours that another is planned for a new site; he thought that it might be a good idea to suggest that the existing school works with the Parish council if this rumour proves true.  
2. Cllr. Bolas has been up to The Playstool/Memorial Gardens and noted that some of the backs of the benches are disappearing again; he will replace them.  The Cherry Trees are recovering.  Steve Wakeling has been doing some work clearing brambles but has stopped now as birds are nesting.  The grass in this area will be left longer to offer a habitat to wildlife.
3. Cllr. Bolas referred to the new Police and Crime Commissioner’s comment about traffic and speeding enforcement; what about writing to ask if this is to be put on the list of priorities?  Cllr. Paige asked Cllr. Sims if he could take this to KALC requesting that it be taken to the Executive.
4. Cllr. Harrison commented on the condition of the bench on the triangular piece of land opposite Hengist; Cllr. Bolas to look inspect.




           Action:  Cllr. Bolas
5. The Chair has been approached by a resident asking if a memorial bench can be placed in The Playstool; agreed to place this on the June Agenda.  



       Action:  Clerk
12.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Thursday 16th June, 2016, commencing at 7.00 p.m. in the Barrow Room at Borden Parish Hall
The meeting closed at 9.20 p.m.
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